August 24, 2020

Dear Students and Parents/Guardians,

Please find the attached COVID weekly report for last week. Again, we find no tracing that shows transmittal is happening between students on campus. That does not mean it cannot. It does mean our methods are commensurate with good practices. Also note that local pediatricians are finding an increase in the normal fall student diseases - strep throat and the stomach bug. I ask that you continue to use the methods you are using to control the spread of all these diseases. Please be reminded that we saw spikes in the number of cases after Memorial Day and July 4. With Labor Day on the horizon, please remember to socially distance. If you or your children need to quarantine, take that responsibility seriously.

Thank you as always for your support.

Dr. Otho Tucker, CEO Lake Oconee Academy

Lake Oconee Academy COVID-19 Numbers Update

Summary 8.17 to 8.24		Notes
On campus known cases students	0	No known cases during this period
On campus known cases fac/staff	0	No known cases during this period
Known Contact student	7	7 students are known contacts with all from outside sources
Known Contact fac/staff	2	2 fac/staff are known contacts with all from outside sources

NOTES: There have been no positive student or fac/staff tests during this period. All exposures have been from outside sources. LOCAL PEDIATRICIAN'S REPORT: Cases of strep throat and stomach virus with COVID like symptoms.